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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE 

Inter-Office Communication
DATE
:
July 16, 2012
TO:

Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman County Board of Supervisors



Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:
Frank Busalacchi, Director, Department of Transportation 

SUBJECT:
AMENDMENT TO PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT BETWEEN HSS, INC., AND MILWAUKEE COUNTY


POLICY
County Board approval is required for Milwaukee County to amend certain professional services agreements. 



BACKGROUND
Milwaukee County entered into an agreement with HSS, Inc., to provide uniformed unarmed Security Officer Services (meeting of November 5, 2009, File No. 09-277). This service consists of required security guards at vehicle access control points on the inside of the perimeter fence, and supervisory personnel to oversee the security officers on a 24/7 basis. Due to numerous capital projects, the expansion of services to the MKE Regional Business Park, and the unforeseen pipeline repair project, an increase to the original contract amount is needed to pay HSS through the end of the contract period (November 30, 2012). To date, in addition to the normal needs for security services at GMIA, $569,000 has been spent on services at the MKE Regional Business Park, $125,000 has been charged to various capital projects and $16,000 will be invoiced to Shell for the pipeline repair.  
The original contract term is three years from November 23, 2009 to November 30, 2012.  Due to the increased security needs of the airport, the contract will be short by approximately $800,000.00 by the end of the contract on November 30, 2012, therefore, the airport requests an increase in the total 3 year, not to exceed, contract in the amount of $800,000, an increase from the original contract amount of $1,500,000 to $2,300,000. The necessary funds are available within the Airport’s operational and capital budgets to meet this shortfall.  The expenses for the guard services required for the fuel pipeline leak will be recovered from Shell.  The expenses for the guard services for capital projects will be assessed to those respective projects.


RECOMMENDATION
Airport staff recommends that Milwaukee County amend the agreement between HSS, Inc., and Milwaukee County to increase the contract by $800,000 from $1,500,000 to $2,300,000. 


FISCAL NOTE
The expenses noted above are included within the Airport’s operational and capital project budgets.  This is a no tax levy impact.

Prepared by: Michael W. Keegan, Airport Public Safety & Security Manager





Approved by:



_________________________________

_________________________________


Frank Busalacchi, Director



C. Barry Bateman


Department of Transportation



Airport Director
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